## **DWP Central Freedom of Information Team**

e-mail: freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

Our Ref: VTR 4506

DATE: 3 November 2015

Dear Disabled people against Cuts

Thank you for your Freedom of Information (FoI) request received on 19 October 2015. You asked:

The DWP have been quoted as saying "We strongly reject the allegations made by DPAC" in reference to the UN Convention on the Rights of Disabled Persons ongoing inquiry process into grave and systematic violations and the retrogression of disabled peoples' rights in the UK.

This quote has now appeared in a number of media. It suggests a breach in confidentially re submitted documentation and key issues raised by Disabled People against Cuts (DPAC) through an external government body.

As a result we are requesting:

Any communications between the DWP and ministers that mention DPAC between Jan and Oct 2015.

The information you require is not available under the Freedom of Information Act as the exemption contained in Section 27 on International Relations applies. The scope, nature and process of the UN inquiry is confidential. That confidentiality should be respected by all parties.

The British Government has a long standing commitment to supporting human rights and we play a leading role internationally, including at the United Nations. The UK cooperates fully with the United Nations and supports its treaty monitoring mechanisms.

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above.

Yours sincerely,

**DWP Strategy Fol Team** 

------

## Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing <a href="mailto:freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk">freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk</a> or by writing to DWP, Central Fol Team, Caxton House, Tothill Street, SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF <a href="https://www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact\_us">www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact\_us</a> or telephone 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545745